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I cannot quite believe that I am writing the final newsletter of the year. Where has the time gone? May 
I start by saying how fabulous your children have been over this academic year and I hope you are as 
proud as I am with the progress each and every one of them has made, both socially and academically. I 
know that the Year 4 children are now ready for the step up to Upper Key Stage 2 - I will really miss 
them, especially having taught them for three years. They are precious and unique and I know that Mr 
Bateman will enjoy taking them forward on their journey.  
We have had an action packed year in Class 3. We absolutely loved learning about Ancient Egypt in the 
Autumn term and the homework projects were fabulous! Our classroom was adorned with pyramids, 
mummies, cartouches and hieroglyphs - the children wrote fabulous diary entries in the role of Howard 
Carter and loved learning an Egyptian rap with Miss Wilson. 
During Spring term, we really tested our resilience and team work on our amazing Borwick Hall 
Adventure Day. I loved seeing the children conquer their fears and try something new. Back in class, our 
topic on Volcanoes and Earthquakes was made more exciting when the children created papier mache 
volcanoes which actually exploded! 
We have been blessed with gorgeous weather during the Summer term and it really put the extra 
sparkle into our annual Sports Day, our special Tree Party and all the lovely playtimes we have been able 
to spend on the field. We loved sharing our learning with you during our Mosaic Showcase and added this 
to all the other amazing creations we have made with Mrs Morris during our Art lessons this year. 
As well as Borwick Hall, the children have been fortunate enough to experience a pantomime, a live 
theatre production, many visitors who have shared their wealth of knowledge with us, whole school 
family worships, Easter Activity Day, Bog Eyed Jog, Sponsored Silence/Nelson Mandela Day and Diary 
of a Disciple workshops….to name a few. They have raised money to help refugees and have 
supported many PTFA events such as the Christmas Fair, which all assist us in being able to 
provide the ‘extras’ which make their school lives so rich. 
Finally, I would like to thank all of you for helping to nurture the link between home and school 
which benefits your children beyond measure. We hope you all have a lovely, happy, safe 
Summer with lots of rest, relaxation and fun times. Mrs Bolton, Mrs Morris and Miss Wilson x  

 
Special News! 

All the children have earned a certificate this week 
for completing the Bishop’s Bible Challenge which we 
have been working on for most of the year. The 
children have really enjoyed going on a ‘journey’, 
discovering more about the Bible and the people 
within it. 

 
The children have also been awarded with their 
Swimming certificate. Well done everyone! 

 
Useful Information 

 
22nd July – 6pm – 7.30pm – For Lea Endowed 
children only. Tickets available on the night £3 per 
child, £5 per family which includes drinks, sweets 
and crisps 
 
23rd July – School finishes at 2pm 
 
4th September – School starts at 8.55am 


